
 

 

REPORT ON THE DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED FOR TAKING IN CHARGE 

REPORT TO THE DÚN LAOGHAIRE ICC AREA COMMITTEE - 23RD SEPTEMBER 2024 

 

In accordance with the provisions of Section 11 of the Roads Act, 1993 (as amended), Dún Laoghaire-
Rathdown County Council hereby gives notice of its intention to consider the making of a declaration 
that the road, public lighting, watermains, and surface water sewer at Marino Avenue West laneway 
(Marino Avenue West to Station Road), Killiney, Co, Dublin, be made public.  

Marino Avenue West laneway,  Killiney, Co, Dublin.  

The Marino Avenue West laneway links the residential road Marino Avenue West to Killiney Dart 

station on Station Road. The route is about 170m in length. Following the taking in charge process, it 

is intended to improve the existing surface along the route. Works will  also be carried out at the 

junction with Station Road to improve sightlines for pedestrians. 

 

 

The Taking in Charge drawing relating to this development (Drawing Number RM-TIC-01) indicates the 

areas to be taken in charge and the areas to remain private. A copy of this drawing is attached for 

reference. 

When the taking in charge is completed, the foul sewer and watermain will be maintained by Irish 

Water, while the surface water sewer will be maintained by Dún Laoghaire Rathdown County Council. 

Dun Laoghaire Rathdown County Council now invite members of the public to make objections or 

representations in relation to the proposed taking charge of this development. 

Contact: Road Maintenance Section, Dun Laoghaire Rathdown County Council. 


